

Governor

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

EAST CENTRAL REGION-BIRMINGHAM AREA OFFICE OF THE OPERATIONS ENGINEER 1020 BANKHEAD HWY. WEST P.O. BOX 2745

BIRMINGHAM, ALABAMA 35202-2745

Telephone: (205) 328-5820 Fax: (205) 254-3199



October 28, 2022

Memorandum

To: Mr. David Willingham, P.E., Shelby County Engineer

Mr. John Samaniego, Shelby County Sheriff

Dr. Lewis Brooks, Shelby County Schools Superintendent Mr. Alan Campbell, Shelby 911 Executive Director Mr. Michael Minor, Birmingham Regional EMS Chief Buddy Wilks, Cahaba Valley Fire Department

Hon. James Latimer, Town of Vincent Hon. David Miller, City of Leeds

From: William D. McDaniel, P.E.

Area Operations Engineer

Re: Railroad Crossing closure for repairs

AL 25/Norfolk Southern RR crossing at Justice Road in Sterrett

William Worksmil

Shelby County

Gentlemen:

ALDOT was made aware yesterday that Norfolk Southern Railroad plans to close the mentioned crossing to make needed repairs on Thursday, November 10th and reopen it by early Saturday, November 12th. Per my conversation with Mr. Willingham yesterday, this will require closing AL 25 in both directions at the location noted above and detouring traffic onto CR 55 from AL 25 to US 280 and US 231 for both NB and SB AL 25 traffic. Norfolk Southern Railroad and their contractors will be responsible for installing and maintaining all detour signage along these routes during the closure.

I also respectfully request that Shelby 911 forward this information to any local fire/rescue departments I may have missed.

We know this will be an inconvenience, but please know this work is necessary and we appreciate everyone's assistance in this matter. ALDOT District Administrator Tim Wallace will be our point of contact regarding this work and can be reached at (205) 668-0173 if you have questions or need further information.

WDM/

cc: Mr. Steven E. Walker, Asst. Region Engineer-Operations

Mr. Roddy C. Mitchell, P.E., Area Maintenance Engineer Ms. Audrey Perine, P.E., ALDOT Region TSMO Engineer

Ms. Linda Crockett, ALDOT Region Public Relations

Mr. Timothy Wallace, District Administrator

File